FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
You have been awarded £2175000 by active travel england for the following schemes.

Central Ring Road (from St George St to Granby St)
Saffron Lane Phase 2
Melton Road (from Lanesborough Road to city boundary)

Could you please provide the plans/drawings for these schemes.

· St George Street to Granby Street – This link was included in the original submission to Active Travel England (ATE). However, on advice from ATE it was subsequently withdrawn and will be the subject of a separate bid in due course. 

· Saffron Lane (Phase 2) This section (between Copinger Road and The Fairway) is currently being designed following the identification of certain challenges along the route. There are no plans or drawings available as of yet.  
The following exception is applicable under the Environmental Information Regulations, reg.12 (4) (a) Leicester City Council does not hold the information requested at this time.
· Melton Road – Lanesborough Road to city boundary – This is a scheme to restore the 1930’s segregated cycle lanes along that length of Melton Road. At the present time we do not have any drawings we could share as they are still in the early stages of development. We are currently focussing on the section between Lanesborough Road and the A563 outer ring road
The Council has applied the provisions of the exception to disclosure (a lawful reason under the EIR to withhold disclosure of requested information) 
contained at Regulation 12(4) (d)-Incomplete data and unfinished documents. 

This provides an exception to the duty to make environmental information available when the request relates to material which is still in the course of completion, thus constituting unfinished documents or incomplete data. 

Application of this exception requires consideration of the public interest (defined as something of benefit to the public, as opposed to something that the public would be interested to read about for example).

This requires factors in favour of disclosure to be balanced against those against.

In favour of disclosure, the Council has considered the benefits of demonstrating openness and transparency of process that may be occasioned. 

Against this, the Council’s submission is not yet complete and submitted and to disclose a draft document to the wider world (which is how any disclosure made under the EIR must be viewed) would present an incomplete plan/proposal and prejudice the Council’s ability to successfully gain support.

In this instance, the Council considers that the benefits of non-disclosure outweigh those of disclosure at this time and no disclosure will be made.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
